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INSURANCE 
 

Don't Assume You Can't Afford Disability 
Income Insurance 

  

One of the biggest mistakes you can make regarding 

disability insurance is to assume you can't afford it or you 

won't qualify. Before you make that assumption, do some 

basic research and apply for coverage through the Knights 

of Columbus. The Order’s Income Armor product gives 

you options that can help you fit this critical protection 

into your risk management budget.  

Here are two ways you can reduce your premium:  

1. Choose a two-year or five-year maximum benefit 

period.  

Depending on your age, the best option is probably a 

policy that pays benefits until you reach age 67. But a two-

year or five-year duration benefit period would cover 

disabilities you might encounter in your working life.  

2. Choose a longer elimination period.  

An elimination period is the number of days a total 

disability must exist before benefits begin to accrue. 

Typical elimination periods are 30, 90, or 180 days. 

Choosing a longer elimination period lowers the policy’s 

premium. But be sure you have enough set aside in your 

contingency fund to account for the longer gap.  

As your professional insurance agent, risk management is 

my specialty. Let’s talk about how to protect your income, 

your retirement needs, and your family's financial future.  

 

 
Matthew Seltzer 
(575) 936-7181 

matthew.seltzer@kofc.com 

matthewseltzer.com 

 
 

 
 

   
     

.  

GRANDKNIGHT MESSAGE 
     The State Convention was held in Albuquerque this year and 

St. Genevieve’s Council won three of the top awards this year. We 

won the “Knight of the Year”  “Culture of Life Couple of the 

Year” and the “Church Service Award”.  This month we also held 

a yard sale at the Parish Hall on May 24
th

 to raise money for the 

Display Cases that the Council is trying to get. They will be put in 

the Parish Hall to display the Councils Awards that they have won 

in the past and present, for all to see what the Council does. 

     We finally have the 10 young men we were trying to recruit for 

the new Columbian Squires Circle that the Council is starting here 

at St. Genevieve’s. The Squires is the youth organization for 

young men between the ages of 10 and 18. 

     The Council has also recruited the 20 men necessary for the 

round table at Our Lady of Health to be able to start their own 

council there now. This should be happening in the month of June 

as will the Squires Circle. So as you can see the Council has been 

very busy this year in many projects and all of our work is starting 

to pay off, Thank You all who have made this possible and may 

God Bless you all.  

Grand Knight Kerry Morley 

  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

CULTURE OF LIFE  
Harold Beeson Director 

Father’s Day and Life 

 

June 15
th

 is Father’s day and on the day we remember our fathers 

and we celebrate fatherhood.  I can remember looking into my 

baby’s face, holding her in my arms, and seeing the creative power 

of God.  It is to every child from conception that we as fathers 

along with the mother give form and function; but, it is God 

Almighty that gives life, body and soul.  So this Father’s day, give 

thanks for your father and for your fatherhood but especially give 

thanks for the fatherhood of God.  As we offer our mass let us 

remember those who have lost fatherhood through abortion and 

pray that they would know the mercy and love of God.  Let us also 

remember our spiritual fathers that God has given us in our priests.  

Give thanks for Priests who sacrifice their entire life for Christ and 

his Church and bring us the sacraments.  St Joseph, protector of 

the Christ child, Pray for us. 
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MEGA BINGO KICKOFF 

 
     The Council held its annual Mega Bingo Kickoff this 

past month at the Parish Hall. Al Lopez and Lucio Tellez, 

helped to hang up the Mega Bingo banner in the hall. And 

flyers were handed out to all of the Bingo players in 

attendance. All Brothers will be given tickets to sell to help 

with our annual fund raiser. This is where our budget for 

the fraternal year comes from so it is very important to get 

these tickets sold, and help out the Council on this major 

fund raiser. If you need tickets please contact Al Lopez. 

 

 

COMMUNITY 

 
FLAG DAY JUNE 14

TH
. 

FLY THE FLAG 

 
Statement by President Dwight D. Eisenhower 
Upon Signing the Bill to Include the Words 
"Under God" in the Pledge to the Flag 
 
June 14, 1954 
 
FROM THIS DAY FORWARD, the millions of our school children 
will daily 
Proclaim in every city and town, every village and rural school 
house, the Dedication of our nation and our people to the Almighty. 
To anyone who truly loves America, nothing could be more inspiring 
than to contemplate this rededication of our youth, on each school 
morning, to our country’s true meaning. 
Especially is this meaningful as we regard today’s world. Over the 
globe, mankind has been cruelly torn by violence and brutality and, 
by the millions, deadened in mind and soul by a materialistic 
philosophy of life. 
Man everywhere is appalled by the prospect of atomic war. In this 
Somber setting, this law and its effects today have profound 
meaning. In this way we are reaffirming the transcendence of 
religious faith in America’s heritage and future; in this way we shall 
constantly strengthen those spiritual weapons which forever will be 
our country’s most powerful resource, in peace or in war. 

 

FATHER’S GOING AWAY 

 
     On Sunday June 1

st
, 2014, after the 9:30 am Mass some 

of the Knights from the Council presented Father Ricardo 

with a bike for his ride for his Pilgrimage to Chimayo. The 

gift is a going away present for Father Ricardo from the 

Knights and will be represented to him at his Going away 

Party on June 14
th

, at 6:30 pm in the Parish Hall. Also 

present was Gilbert Perez taking the picture. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

 
 

     The Council held a 1
st
 Degree May 12

th
, 2014 at the 

Parish Hall.  We bought in two new members to the 

Council that belongs to our round table at “Our Lady of 

Health”. 

 The two new members are, Alfredo Montoya, and Jorge 

Sanchez, they will belong to the new Council at Our Lady 

of Health when that council gets started. Until then they 

will be members of our Council here at St. Genevieve’s. 

We would like to wish them well and success on their 

journey to full Knighthood in our Order. 

 

 

 

Knight and Lady and Family of the Month 

 
Knight of the Month       Lady of the Month         Family of the Month 

Jose Angel                   Amelia Angel             Leonard Torrez 

Martin Gonzales          Rebecca Archuleta     Harold Beeson 

Bill Klement               Carla Floyd                 Leonardo Reyes 

Alfred Lopez               Delia Navarez            Richard Archuleta 

Kerry Morley              Anne Morley              Andres Garcia 

Salvador Estrada         Mary Lou Perez          Kerry Morley 

Javier Flores               Martha Garcia             Javier Flores 

Alberto Grijalva       Jane Madrid               Jaime Flores 

Father Ricardo Bauza     Mary Tellez            Thomas Marvel 

Jaime Rivera              Kathie Lopez                 Lucio Tellez 

 

 

COUNCIL 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
     The Family of the month for April was Lucio and Mary 

Tellez.  The certificate for the Family of the month was 

award to them by our Family Director Tom Marvel. Each 

month at family unity we award this to the family that is 

voted “Family of the Month” by the council. 

 

MEGA BINGO TICKETS 

 
     At the Mega Bingo Kickoff one of the first tickets of the 

Mega Bingo 2014 was sold to Pete Hampton of Las Cruces 

Security Company, who helps provide security for our 

Mega Bingo.  If any Brother is in need of tickets to sell or 

buy please contact Brother Al Lopez at 575-635-3808. This 

Mega Bingo is our main fund raiser of the year and it is 

what drives our budget for the fraternal year. All donations 

and expenses are planned out of this. So it is very important 

that we have everybody in the councils help to make this a 

very successful event by selling all 350 tickets so that we 

will have a successful fund raiser for our Council. 
State Raffle Winners 

 

$2,000.00 – Carla Johnson – Council 3448 - Farmington, NM 
$1,000.00 – Leo Santillanes – Council 14254 - Albuquerque, 
NM 
$500.00 – Robert Lanford – Council 8281 - Truth or 
Consequences, NM 
$300.00 – Sally Padilla – Council 15152 - Hatch, NM 
$200.00 – Eleisia Vigil – Council 3314 - Española, NM 
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COUNCIL 

    

                                       Past Grand Knight Gilbert Perez and Grand Knight Kerry Morley                                                                                                        Past Grand Knight Jaime Flores and Grand Knight Kerry Morley 

 

     On May 21st the Council held its monthly Family Unity at the Parish Hall.  In keeping with the recognition 

program of recognizing the Councils Knight of the Month and Family of the Month and the Lady of the month. 

The Council also took time to recognize the people that have been leading the Council since its beginnings in 

2008. And that is the Past Grand Knights.  Starting with the very first Grand Knight of the Council, Gilbert Perez, 

who helped start the Council and was the first Grand Knight of the Council. And the second Grand Knight Cruz 

Rodriguez who was not present, and finally the immediate Past Grand Knight Jaime Flores.  The Council and all 

of its members would like to take this opportunity to thank you Past Grand Knights for your service and 

dedication to our Council.  

 
 

 
 MEMBERSHIP 

 
     On May 20

th
, 2014 the Council held a 1

st
 Degree for the 

second time in May to bring in two more Brothers into the 

Order. They are Martin Linares, and Sisto Gonzales both of 

“Our Lady of Health” the new round table of our Council. 

We have enough Brothers in the round table now to start a 

new Council at “Our Lady of Health” now and the paper 

work to do so is in the works. We will make an 

announcement when the new Council is official, and when 

the Installation of their new Council Officers will take place. 

ASSEMBLY 3330 

 

St. Michael the Archangel held its annual election of 

officers for the fraternal year 2014 – 2015, they are 

as follows. 

 

Faithful Navigator                  Eric Chavez 

Faithful Captain                     Jim Glasscock 

Faithful Friar                          Father Ricardo Bauza 

Faithful Comptroller               Jaime Rivera 

Faithful Admiral                     Kerry Morley 

Faithful Purser                        Alfred Lopez 

Faithful Pilot                           Michael Boergert 

Faithful Scribe                        John Byers 

Inner Sentinel                          Martin Campbell 

Outer Sentinel                         Alberto Grijalva 

One Year Trustee                    David Reyes 

Two Year Trustee                   Joseph Fleming 

Three Year Trustee                 Jesus Frietze 
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NEWSLETTER 

#2 Newsletter in the New Mexico State Council 
Publisher: St. Genevieve’s Council 13969 

Editor: Kerry Morley / grandknightmorley@outlook.com  

801-870-6002 or 575-373-9640 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 
Happy Birthday and May you have many more, to the following 

Knights & Ladies of Council 13969 whose Birthdays are in the 

month of JUNE  

If you are a new member of our Council please submit your 

Birthdays to the Newsletter Editor: kerry4949@q.com or phone 

575-373-9640 Thank you 

John Chavarria                             Toni Frietze 

Jaime Flores                                  Ramona Rivera 

Hector Frietze 

Williams Rowlands 

Joel Molenda 

 

 

 
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER 

Please Pray For the Following. 

 

We will be having a Prayer Chain in this spot every month in the 

Newsletter.  If you have names of Brothers or members of their families 

you would like to summit for it please Email or call them into Kerry 

Morley by the 25th of the month for the next month’s Newsletter @ 373-

9640 or kerry4949@q.com 

 

Manuel Villa                                            Cecilia Flores 

Pope Francis I                                         Martha Garcia                                     

Victims of Abortion                                Victims of Malaysia Flight 370 

All our Military and Veterans                

 

New Mexico State Council 

KNIGHT OF THE YEAR 

 
     At the 105

th
 New Mexico State Convention, Grand Knight 

Kerry Morley was awarded the “Knight of the Year” award 

from our Worthy State Deputy Peter Quichocho. This award 

is given out annual at the State Convention every year to the 

Knight that is selected by the state committee to be the Top 

Knight of the year for the jurisdiction of New Mexico. All 

Knights in the State of New Mexico are eligible to participate 

in this completion. 

FATHER RICARDO’S GOING AWAY 

PARTY 
 

      On June 14
th

 2014, from 6:30-9:00 pm, St. Genevieve’s 

Church will be holding a going away party for Father 

Ricardo Bauza at the Parish Hall. Bishop Cantu is 

transferring Father Ricardo to Hobbs New Mexico. And 

this will be our chance to thank Father Ricardo for all he 

has done for St. Genevieve’s and the community and 

especially our Council and the Knights of Columbus. Father 

Ricardo has always been a strong supporter of the Knights 

of Columbus and it’s time to thank him for all he has done 

for us.      

  

New Mexico State Council 

CULTURE OF LIFE COUPLE OF THE YEAR 

 
     At the 105

th
 New Mexico State Convention, Harold and 

Margie Beeson, our Council’s Culture of Life Directors, were 

awarded the “Culture of Life Couple of 2014, award.  This 

award is given out annual at the State Convention also every 

year to the Culture of Life Couple that is selected by the state 

committee to be the Top Culture of Life Couple for the 

jurisdiction of New Mexico.  All Knights and the spouses are 

eligible to participate in this completion. 

mailto:grandknightmorley@outlook.com
mailto:kerry4949@q.com
mailto:kerry4949@q.com
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
St. Genevieve’s Council 13969 

JUNE 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 2 3 4 5 
 

6 7 
1st Saturday 

Rosary 

10:00 am 

      

 

8 9 10 
Council Meeting 

7:00 p.m. 

11 

 

12 
Ladies Bake 

Sale 5:30 pm 

13 14 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

15 
Corporate 

Communion 9:30 am 

16 17 

1st Degree 7:00 pm 

Parish Hall 

18 
Family Unity 6:30 

pm Parish Hall 

19 20 21 

 
 

 

 

 

   

22 23 24 25 
 Assembly Meeting 
7:00 pm Parish Hall 

26 
Director’s 

Meeting 6:30 pm 
Parish Hall 

27 28 

   

 
 

  

29 30      

       

       

 
 

 
 

Please remember to go online to our Council website and 

VOTE for the Knight of the Month and the Family of the 

Month. It only takes a couple of minutes. 

kofc13969.org 


